Earlier this month I was honored to attend two events that explored new ways to combat violent extremism and promote democracy, development and peace around the globe. On September 6th and 7th I was a speaker at the conference “Terrorism, Security and America’s Purpose: Towards a More Comprehensive Strategy” in Washington, D.C. The conference sought to investigate what has gone well, what bad, and what new directions America's terrorism-related policies need to go for future success. I was honored to speak on “the human connection to the terrorism policy debate,” a topic all of us know very well. Please visit the conference website to view a webcast of my remarks (http://www.americaspurpose.org/) (scroll down to Wednesday, 7 September at 12:45 PM), as well as speeches by other participants with diverse viewpoints on the future of America’s struggle against terrorism. The event was organized by Steve Clemons, the director of America’s Purpose, a non-partisan organization dedicated to bringing exceptionally promising new voices and new ideas to the fore of our nation's public discourse. Click here to read more about “Beyond Bullets,” a follow up conference held by America’s Purpose on September 21st which investigated economic strategies in the fight against terrorism. http://www.americaspurpose.org/beyondbullets/ 
I also attended the Inaugural Meeting of the Clinton Global Initiative, held by Former President Bill Clinton in New York City on September 15th through the 17th. The summitt brought together some of the world’s most prominent leaders, intellectuals and business people to strategize on topics including ways to use religion as a force for reconciliation and conflict resolution and the best methods to reduce poverty and strengthen governance. The program included speeches, working groups, and chances to speak informally with influential thinkers from many nations and viewpoints. For more information and transcripts of the Clinton Global Initiative’s Inaugural Meeting please visit their website, and read a news article.
A continuation of the Senate Judiciary Committee’s hearings into the Defense Department’s Able Danger Program, set for October 5, has been postponed (article). http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911_PDP/article_002020.php
The Judiciary Committee announced the hearing was delayed in deference to the Jewish Holy Days. The hearing has not yet been rescheduled. The hearing was eagerly anticipated because the Defense Department barred key witnesses from testifying at the Committee’s first hearing, on September  . (article) http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/911reforms/article_001992.php
The witnesses, who were the main participants in Able Danger, were cleared to speak at the hearing scheduled for Wednesday, and their insight on the controversial program is extremely valuable. VOICES will update you when the new hearing date is announced.  
